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March 31, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips 
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a proviso response and accompanying motion in accordance with Ordinance 17695, Section 18.  This legislation will enable King County to provide coordinated staffing of regional planning activities, participation in regional planning organizations, and to conduct policy analysis of land use and development regulations. 

After more than 20 years of planning under the state Growth Management Act, King County’s role in comprehensive planning is transitioning to focus on regional and rural planning following the annexation of much of the land within the Urban Growth Area.  As the focus of the Department of Permitting and Environmental Services (DPER) has shifted to the rural unincorporated area, a newly created section on regional planning within the Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB) will enable King County to maintain a leadership role in regional planning.  This new section will focus on coordinating and integrating long range planning and work across King County government to advance regional initiatives that support resilient, diverse, and sustainable communities.

Two King County Strategic Plan goals provide guidance for the mission of the Regional Planning Section. The Economic and Built Environment Goal is to “Encourage a growing and diverse King County economy and vibrant, thriving and sustainable communities”.  The Environmental Sustainability Goal is to "Safeguard and enhance King County’s natural resources and environment".  Both of these goals promote policies that allow communities to grow and flourish in ways consistent with King County planning efforts shepherded by the Regional Planning Section. 

It is estimated that this report required 25 staff hours to produce, costing $2,500.  There are no printing costs associated with this report.

Thank you for your consideration of this legislation, which will help King County advance regional initiatives that support resilient, diverse, and sustainable communities.  

If you have any questions, please contact Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, at 206- 263-9634.  

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
			  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
	Carrie S. Cihak, Director, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 
	    Executive Office
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
